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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

On June 5th the Club celebrated a major 
milestone as we concluded our first full year 
as the Scugog-Uxbridge PROBUS Club. I 
would like to thank the Management Team, 
the Volunteers and our members that helped 
make our first AGM a great success.  It was 
nice seeing everyone in red and white 
supporting the “Celebrate Canada” theme. It 
made me feel good to start the meeting with 
Anne Gauvreau leading us in the singing of “O Canada”. During the formal part of the meeting, 
the slate of candidates was acclaimed, Cindy Agnew as Secretary and Rob Messervey as 
Member-at-Large. 
Financial statements 
for the club were 
presented, with the 
“Financial Review” 
letter. 

I invited four key 
Advisors from the 
Steering Committee, 
and thanked them for 
helping to form the 
Club. They were Jim 
Adamson, President 
and Tim Casey, Past President from the Port Perry PROBUS Club, which was the sponsoring 
Club. Kathy Clulow, President of the Uxbridge 
Probus Club and Chuck Heroux, Ontario District 
2 Director PROBUS Canada. Chuck took the 
opportunity to say a few words on how pleased 
he was to see how far our Club has come. I also 
thanked Barrie Clulow who put in a tremendous 
effort in setting up the club’s WEB site and 
helped maintain it. 

We had lots of Canadian flags decorating the 
venue. The Kitchen group did an amazing job, 
with the variety food from strawberry shortcake, maple fudge, tea, coffee and the Canadian 
theme decor for the breakout room.  Rounding out the celebration was our speaker Roger 
Varley with his topic “Searching for the Maple Leaf”. 

As of June 21st,summer is in full swing. Enjoy the time with family and friends. I look forward to 
seeing you at the July 3rd meeting. 

Website: www.scugog-uxbridgeprobus.ca       Email: info@scugog-uxbridgeprobus.ca 
  



General Meetings 
 

General Meetings are held on the first Thursday of every month 
 10 a.m. to 12 noon at Hope Church, 14480 Old Simcoe Street, Port Perry, Ontario 

There is a 30-minute break at half time to meet people, enjoy refreshments,  

sign up for an interest group or social event, and look into volunteering. 

The next General Meeting at Hope Church will be July 3, 2025. 

 
July 3 Guest Speaker: 
Peter Edwards: Topic Title: “Project 24K - The Pearson International Airport Gold Heist”.  On April 17, 2023, 20-

34 million dollars of gold bars and cash were stolen from the Air Canada cargo bay at the 
Pearson International Airport in Toronto. The heist was covered by news outlets around the 
world. To date, 9 have been arrested, and other warrants have been issued. There is a great 
deal of speculation as to what happened to the gold, where it ended up, and what it was used 
for. To date $5.3 million has been spent on the investigation, and expectations are that the 
amount will exceed $10 million. As a crime writer for the Toronto Star, Mr. Edwards covered the 
story of the heist code-named by the police, Project 24K. Peter Edwards is the organized 
crime beat reporter for the Toronto Star and the bestselling author of seventeen non-fiction 

books and one young adult novel. His works have been published in four languages. Edwards is an executive 
producer for the Citytv series Bad Blood aired on Netflix. His book One Dead Indian: The Premier, the Police and the 
Ipperwash Crisis was made into the Gemini Award–winning movie. His book Delusion (published in Europe as The 
Infiltrator) is on the CIA’s recommended reading list for staff and agents. 

 
 

August 7 Guest Speaker: 
Presentation title: Jest for the Health of It. Dr. Ken Shonk is best known for his book Laughter from Womb to Tomb 

and his other presentation, Laughter is the Best Medicine. As a medical doctor for 40+ years, he 
has many amusing stories and anecdotes to get us through some tough times. Dr. Ken Shonk 
believes that laughter is a universal uniter and wants to educate everyone on the importance of 
laughter and leading a joyful life to maintain health and well being. After close to 1000 speaking 
engagements, he has entertained diverse audiences and brought his wisdom from a 40 year 
medical practice to share humorous anecdotes and the science of laughter, as he challenges 
audiences to actively find humour in order to increase their well being. 

 
 

September 4 Guest Speaker: 
Presentation title: Thrive and Survive with Humour. Tim Westhead’s presentation will increase your morale and 

leave you feeling energized! Try Tim’s powerful and practical suggestions to bring some fun to 
your life; increase motivation, resiliency and productivity; and reduce stress. W. T. (Tim) 
Westhead, OCT (Ret.), BA, MA, Bed. Tim Westhead is an award-winning Canadian educator, 
author, actor and popular conference presenter. With a dynamic style and humorous delivery, 
Tim’s entertaining and inspiring sessions have made him a keynote speaker with an international 
reputation. Tim’s educational background includes three university degrees, with a Master of Arts 
in English. He has taught for the Faculty of Education at Ontario’s Queen’s University. A nominee 
for the Prime Minister’s Awards for Teaching Excellence, Tim received OPSBA’s award and was 
acknowledged by actor Mike (“Austin Powers”) Myers, one of Tim’s former students, during 
Myers’ induction into Canada’s Walk of Fame. Tim was also honoured with the Faculty of Arts 

Alumni Achievement Award from Ontario’s University of Waterloo. 

 
 

  



 
 

 

 
Twelve of us spent a delightful afternoon at Applewood Farm and Winery on Saturday, June 21st. There were 
vendors selling everything from aromatic sweets and fresh-baked goodies to handmade jewelry and children's 
books. We sipped on strawberry and blueberry cider, while grooving to the smooth sounds of Mike Burns. All in all, it 
was a fabulous, and fun-filled day! 
 
 

Friday, July 4 – High Tea; The Tea House at Parkwood – 270 Simcoe St 
N, Oshawa. Cost $68.00 plus tax. Nestled in front of an exquisite 200-foot 
fountain, The Tea House is a tranquil outdoor restaurant, perfect for 
enjoying lunch, afternoon tea or a refreshing drink. 
 
Saturday, July 12 – Hats off to Summer – at The Vive Lavender Farm, 
85 Concession Rd 4, Sunderland. The cost is $65.00 (includes hat, supplies, 

instruction, tea, scone, and more). This is a workshop event where you will be able to 
design/customize your own floppy hats. Tea and a scone will be served. Come join us 
for a relaxing morning of stitching, sipping, and sustainable style in the beautiful 
surroundings of Vive Lavender Farm. In this hands-on workshop (hosted by The Barn 
Doors), you'll create your very own floppy garden hat  using up-cycled fabrics, vintage 
trims, and eco-friendly embellishments - all thoughtfully chosen to help put a lighter 
foot on the planet! No experience needed - our instructors will guide you through the 
process step by step. Get ready to unleash your creativity and walk away with a 
unique accessory to enjoy all summer long. Spots are limited – sign up today! 
Personalize Your Hat - have something special in mind? Let us know what phrase, 
name, or word you'd like on your hat! After booking, just send us an email message to 
the barndoorsuxbridge@gmail.com  with your custom text and we'll have it ready for 
your embroidery session. Create a piece that's uniquely you - and follow @thebarndoors 
(https://www.instagram.com/thebarndoors) on Instagram for inspiration, updates, and a peek at what others are 
creating!  
 
Sunday, July 20 – Circling Hawk Honey & Mead – 13453-3509 Leslie St, Richmond Hill, No Cost. Join us Sunday 
afternoon at the cozy indoor tasting bar and experience the newest release of handcrafted local meads. Enjoy free 
parking, fresh country air, and naturally sweet, delicious sips in a laid-back setting. Treat yourself to complimentary 
entertainment. Seating is first-come, first-served—with room for about 100 guests outdoors and 8 indoors at the 
tasting bar and tables. Come unwind and discover your new favorite mead! 
 
Thursday, July 24 - Buddha Meditation Center – 11175 Kennedy Rd. Markham L6C 1P2 - No Cost 8:00 - 9:00 
PM. This is a unique first hand opportunity to learn and try meditation guided by a monk. It is a one hour, free 
entrance into an activity known to promote many health benefits. If you are concerned you can't sit cross legged on 
the floor, no worry as they have many comfortable seating options available. 
 
TBD – Lawn Bowling – 291 Brock St., Uxbridge Cost $10.00. This is an event we did last year that was a hit. We 
were supplied with the balls as well as lessons, then we play a game. Some friendly and not so friendly 
competitions! 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
Wednesday, Aug. 13 – 1000 Island Boat Tour from Kingston - Cost $40.00 a one-to-two-hour sightseeing cruise in 
the heart of 1000 Islands, close up views of the island which will be fully narrated. You will be able to purchase food 
& drink. The other option is for $102.00 we would set sail from downtown Kingston for a 3-hour journey to explore 
the Thousand Islands. Admire the remarkable scenery that has made the region famous throughout the world as 
you savor a delicious meal freshly prepared onboard. As well as live entertainment. 
 
Saturday, Aug. 23 – Whitby Theatre – 416 Centre St. S., Whitby 2:00 PM. Cost $32.00. A Chorus Line is a 
stunning concept musical capturing the spirit and tension of a Broadway ensemble audition. Exploring the inner lives 
and bittersweet ambitions of professional Broadway performers, the show features one powerhouse number after 
another. Memorable musical numbers include "What I Did for Love, "One," "I Can Do That," "At the Ballet," "The 
Music and the Mirror," and "I Hope I Get It." A brilliantly complex fusion of song, dance, and compellingly authentic 
drama, A Chorus Line was instantly recognized as a classic. Tickets are $32.00 and will sell fast. This show does 
not offer a group rate due to the low ticket price so if you are interested it is BEST to log in and purchase ASAP. 
Row G looks great but we will find you no matter where you choose to sit.! We will plan dinner in Whitby after the 
theatre for those interested.  
Buy tickets at: https://ci.ovationtix.com/36920/production/1228306?performanceId=11591567 click on the map 
button to choose your seats. Sign up on online to help us keep track our numbers and reserve for dinner at 
bit.ly/ProbusSocialSignup 
 
Tuesday, Aug. 26 – Ajax Downs – 50 Alexander’s Crossing, Ajax 1:00 PM. No Cost. Ajax Downs is a great place 
with live quarter horse racing. Parking and Admission are free, full grandstand seating. They offer “How to Bet 101” 
for first time visitors. We will book a table for lunch before the big races for those who are interested. 
 
TBD – Walking Tour of Uxbridge – All around the town of Uxbridge – No Cost. 37 destinations await you as you 
pass through residential neighbourhoods and the historic downtown core. You’ll see where merchants, doctors, 
beekeepers, carriage makers, shoemakers, masons, and politicians lived. Take a break to shop and dine, and soak 
up the architecture that holds the stories of years gone by. Followed by a lunch. 
 
Friday, Sept. 12 – York Harmony Chorus – Foster Memorial, 9499 Durham Regional Rd 1, Uxbridge. No cost, 
however they do ask for a small donation. Anne Gauvreau is part of this chorus, which has placed in international 
competitions. York Harmony Chorus is an award winning 43-member women’s chorus, that signs 4-part Capella in 
the Barbershop style. 
 

 

Here are more events we are considering in 2025: 

 Ghost Walk in Pickering in October 

 Great Blue Heron Casino 

 Pickering Museum Escape Room 

 Octoberfest 

 November Reading of a Christmas Carol at 
the Foster Memorial north of Uxbridge 

 

The Social Committee has an email address that can be 
used if you need more information on events. Drop us a 
line if you have suggestions for activities that you would 
you like us to explore. As always, we are on the lookout for 
new Social Team members. The email address is: 
socscugoguxbridgeprobus@gmail.com 
 
Don’t forget, you can always use the online sign up:  
bit.ly/ProbusSocialsignup 
 

 

  N.B. If you sign up for a Social Event or an Interest Group and you change your mind or are unable 
  to attend, could you please let the co-ordinator or committee chair know so they can plan accordingly.  

 
  



 
 

 

 

 
 
  



Interest Groups 
 
Wine Club – Coordinator Lorraine Ward 
Jan Francis hosted our June wine event . We tasted wines and appetizers from “Around the World”. Our wine events 
at home will be on hiatus for July and August. Look forward to seeing everyone in September.  
 
Group Travel – Coordinator Lorraine Ward 
 
Here is one of the proposed exciting travel ideas, offering a mix of adventure, relaxation, and exploration. 

 February 2026: Winter Retreat to Aruba. For those who want to escape the cold, a winter retreat to Aruba 
offers sun, sand, and relaxation in the heart of the Caribbean. 

Sign up for the Travel Group at the next meeting if anything piques your interest. 
 
BUNCO GROUP (Progressive Dice Game) – Coordinators Sue and Bob Armitage 
 
The Bunco group is growing! We are always looking for more players so if you want to be added to the list call Sue 
or Bob Armitage at 416.271.5139; or sign up at the next meeting. 
 
Hand and Foot Canasta (card game) – Coordinator Amber D'Aguiar 
 
Hand & Foot is a fun and challenging card game played in groups of four. We play on the 3rd Tuesday of the month 
in the afternoon. We host lessons from 1-2pm for new players and for those who need practice, and then we 
continue to play from 2-4pm. Our next meet-up will be July 15th. 
 
BOOK CLUB – Co-ordinator Maureen Wood 
 
The Book Club is now full, feel free to sign up on the waitlist. For further information please contact  Maureen at 
maureen@mr-radon.ca. 
 
YOGA – Coordinator Donna Williamson 
 

 Jill Watsons Schedule for July 
Yoga at the Farm will continue, on a drop-in basis, on Tuesday afternoons at 2PM, July 8, 15, 22, and 29, 
and Thursday evenings at 7:30PM on July 3, 10, 17 and 24. The cost per class is $25 and can be e-
transferred to jillwatson3@gmail.com or cash upon arrival. Bring your mat, and a friend! All are welcome. 
7349 Concession 3, Uxbridge, Ontario 

 
 Laurie Kennedy 

July Schedule for the Probus Group TUESDAYS 10:30am - Gentle Hatha (July 8, 15, 22, 29) 
4 Class Package $100 - valid for July  
10 Class Package $225 - valid July-mid Sept (Summer Session) 
New Student Special - 2 classes for $37 (valid anytime; to see if you like it) 
Classes are held at... Energy Tapiz Yoga and Wellness Studio 
58 Brock St. W., Unit 205, Uxbridge, ON L9P 1P3 
Payable by cash, cheque or e-transfer (Laurie@energytapizyoga.com). 

 
Travel Information – Coordinator Tim Casey 
 
The travel group meetings will be on hiatus until the September meeting on Sept. 22nd. All Probus Club members 
are welcome! 
 

 
  



Interest Groups 
 

Lunch Group – Coordinator Zana Maksimovic  
 
Summer patio lunches! 
While Zana is away for six weeks in the summer, Kim Lendvay has volunteered to organize the next few lunches. 

 July 10, Thursday: Second Wedge, Uxbridge – lovely beer patio, plus the Foundry Kitchen is finally open!! 
 August 15, Friday: The Port, Pickering - great dining by the water 
 Sept 12, Friday: Royal Ashburn -site of our Christmas lunch, it should be good 

 
Sign-up sheet for all is here: https://tinyurl.com/SUP-Lunch-Signup 
 
In the fall, we are going back to every second Friday in the month - at least until the spring - so you can put it in your 
calendars. More details in the email to lunch group. 
 
Hiking & Outdoors Group – Coordinator Pam Norton 
 
We are still looking for volunteer leaders so we can schedule 
more hikes in advance. They can be any day of the week and 
can be short urban hikes or longer woodland hikes. 
 
Live Music Group – Coordinator Pam Norton 

 
Group members are 
encouraged to share live 
music opportunities via 
email and the WhatsApp 
group. 
 
See page 16 for concert 
schedule for Palmer Park 
and Hy-Hope Farm. 
 

 
 
  



Interest Groups 
 
Euchre Group – Looking for a co-ordinator for this group. 
 
If you’re interested in joining this group, please email interestgr.scugoguxbridgeprobus@gmail.com or sign up at the 
next meeting. 
 
Sequence, Arts & Craft, and Puzzle Groups – Coordinator Maureen Wood 
 
Please contact Maureen at Maureen@mr-radon.ca  for meeting dates, times and places or if you are interested in 
participating in any of these groups. 
 
Genealogy – Coordinator Neil Kilmartin 
 
This group is currently full, but you are welcome to check out a meeting and find out what it is all about! 
We meet the first Wednesday of each month from 10am to noon in the Scugog Library’s Board Room, September to 
June. We are currently at our capped number of 16, but if anyone wishes to visit us, you’re welcome to attend.  
Contact Neil Kilmartin via email at neilMkilmartin@gmail.com if you would like more information. 
 
 

REMINDER:  AT EVERY GENERAL MEETING there is an optional “Share the Wealth” Draw 

Tickets are 1 for $2 ~ 3 for $5 ~ arms length for $10 (exact change is appreciated) 

 

Looking back at our first year 

 
 
 
  



Member-abilia 
-abilia - noun suffix: items of interest relating to specified persons or things (in our case PROBUS) e.g. Elvis-abilia 

 

Members celebrating birthdays in July FYI 

 

Please sign in when you arrive  
Wear your PROBUS name badge 

Members’ guests are allowed 2 visits 
Remember to “Lug a Mug” 

Bring cash to buy draw tickets 
This is YOUR club ~ ENJOY!!! 

 

 

TO SIGN UP FOR ALL INTEREST GROUPS: 
 
 At General Meetings, there will be Interest Group 

sign-up sheets in the lobby or break room. 
 If you are interested in joining any of the groups, add 

your name to the sign-up sheets! Please print! 
 All joining an Interest Group must be a Club member 
 Please wear your PROBUS name badge to interest 

group meetings and events. 
 There is usually no charge to join an Interest Group, 

but some may have a minimal fee to pay for using the 
venue. 

 Contact interestgr.scugoguxbridgeprobus@gmail.com 
 

Members are invited to share photos from our Probus 
club events, personal success stories, proud 
moments, exciting trips, etc. in the newsletter. This is 
a great way to get to know one another and to make 
our newsletter more interesting. Email your articles in 
Word format to the newsletter editor, Marilyn Card, at: 
marilynjcard@gmail.com. (In the subject line of your 
email, please put “SUP Newsletter”.) 

 
 

 

NEED MORE INFORMATION?  
 
Join our new FACEBOOK page! 
Inclement weather and wondering if a meeting is still 
happening? We will post information here: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1063170235479624  

 

 

OR…. 
 
You can also head to our WEBSITE!  
We will also post notices here (example cancellation 
message shown below): 
www.scugog-uxbridgeprobus.ca 

 

  



Roger Varley was our Guest Speaker on June 5. His Topic was “Searching for the 
Maple Leaf”. Mr. Varley writes the “Am I Wrong?” column for 
The Cosmos newspaper and will expand on his adventures of 
searching for Canadian products in the grocery stores. Just 
because it has a maple leaf logo on it, is it a Canadian product? 
It’s confusing to discover which producers, manufacturers, and 
importers are really Canadian? Are we reading labels correctly? 
Are we supporting the Canadian economy? Are we supporting 
local businesses? In this troubling time of economic unrest, 
buying Canadian is more important than ever. His presentation 
was enjoyed by all. Thank you, Roger!! 

 

 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 
 

Our second Nine and Dine is in the 
books! With weather reaching a 
scorching 36 degrees C, our forty-five 
hardy golfers showed up and enjoyed a 
sweaty but fun time at Sunnybrae Golf & 
Country Club on June 23rd. Golf was 
followed by a BBQ lunch and much 
needed ice cream. JoAnn and Christine 
would like to thank Jane and Aaron at 
Sunnybrae and all Probus members who supported this event from our club as well as from the Uxbridge and Port 
Perry Clubs. Thanks also to the eight non-golfers who joined us for lunch, (looking cool and collected!). 
 

Special mention to the following:  
 Ladies' Longest Drive: JoAnn Knight 
 Ladies' Closest to the Pin: Betty Russell 
 Mens' Longest Drive: Bob Armitage 
 Mens' Closest to the Hole: Albert Fintelman 
 Most Honest Team: Peter Agnew, Cindy Agnew, Craig McKee, Dianne McKee 
 Lowest Score Team: Pat Hartford, Catherine McKenna, Ken Storey, Larry Tumino 

 

  



 

 



 


